FIB Education and Development Committee meeting

22 August 2025 14:00 CEST

Online
Minutes

1. Opening of the Meeting
Mikhail Entaltsev opened the meeting and welcomed the participants.

2. Roll Call
Present:
Michael Bratt, NED
Janet Duke, GER
Mikhail Entaltsev, GER
Dawei Wu, CHN
Apologies:
Sergii Babenko, UKR
Tobias Karlsson, FIN
Alexander Mayborn, SWE
Pierre Roos, SWE
Lukas Vepy, SVK

3. FIB Development Camp

1. Responses from National Federations

Netherlands: Reported interest from 5 coaches for the coaching section. Netherlands indicated
preference for the last weekend of November (28-30 November 2025).

Germany: 12 players interested (9 women, 3 men). Most prefer the last weekend of November (28-30
November 2025).

Consensus emerging for 28-30 November 2025 as the camp date.

2. Group Structure (Players / Coaches / Referees)

Discussion whether to separate players and coaches or combine.

Agreement that separate instructors are required for coaches and players, though sessions may run in
parallel.

Possibility to split ice and use joint meals and social activities.

Consensus: joint camp, but with role-specific schedules.

3. Uppsala Proposal

Uppsala (ArenaHotellet & Recoverhallen) offers a complete package: accommodation, meals, 7h ice
time, organizational support by Ludvig von Polgar.

Advantages: more ice time, proximity to Stockholm Arlanda Airport, central organization.
Disadvantage: higher price.



4. Molndal Proposal

Ice time ~4.5h; hotel prices attractive (833 SEK triple room per person).

Meals not included but estimated ~700-800 SEK per person.

Proximity to Gothenburg airport (Landvetter).

Matches available in the arena during the camp (Men’s Allsvenskan, Women’s Elitserien).
Advantage: lower price (~2,000 SEK per person).

Disadvantage: less ice time, less included coordination.

5. Comparison

Uppsala: “All-inclusive” package, more ice time, higher cost (~2,850 SEK).

Molndal: Cheaper (~2,000 SEK), but less ice time and organizational burden.

Members agreed to review both proposals and the prepared comparison document by 27 August 2025.

6. Agreed action points
o Committee members to review proposals and comparison by 27 August 2025.
e Final decision on camp venue (Uppsala or Mdlndal) to be made via email by end of August 2025.
e Once decided, Janet Duke to prepare draft registration email for federations, including:
e Registration form (PDF or Google Form)
e Payment details and deadlines
Michael Bratt to discuss instructor options with Ludvig von Polgar.

4. Any other business
e Future possibilities in Asia. Dawei Wu suggested hosting regional camps in Harbin, China in
future.
e Next meeting proposed and agreed:
o Friday, 5 September 2025 at 14:00 CEST

5. Closing of the meeting
The meeting was closed at 14:43 CEST.



